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You never know what you will find when you are searching for information on your 
ancestors. Just ask BIGS member Stefanie Sarason. First, she found a family tree on 
FamilySearch that showed both Stefanie’s and her mother’s names. Stefanie did not 
know the owner of the tree and was concerned about being listed in a stranger’s 
family tree. She sent an email to the owner of the tree and learned that the person 
was a second cousin once removed. From this person Stefanie learned about another 
branch of her family, a family story that was not passed down, at least not in Stefanie’s 
family, about a relative who popularized  bicycling as a women’s sport, changed how 
women dressed for the sport, and added strength to the struggle for women’s rights. 

The woman was Annie Cohen Kopchovsky, a.k.a. Annie Londondeery, Stefanie’s great 
grandaunt, who cycled around the world in 1894. Her story is detailed in the book, 
Around the World on Two Wheels, written by Stefanie’s third cousin, Peter Zheutlin.  

To write the book, Stefanie’s cousin researched newspaper accounts of her journey 
around the world, sport records of the time period, and family documents that he 
could find. Peter located a granddaughter of Annie’s who told him first-hand 
memories, shared a scrapbook of old photos and glass lantern slides.  
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From these, he found out that Annie was an unusual woman for her time. First she left 
her husband and three young children to complete the ride. Then she financed the 
trip by attaching posters and banners to her bicycle to advertise various companies, 
especially the Sterling Bicycles from Chicago. Annie continued to sell advertising 
space throughout the journey. Her moniker of “Londonderry” was part of the 
advertising deal with the Londonderry Lithia Spring Water Company.  

Annie was a great storyteller. She enjoyed lying to the press about her past and 
travels. But her real contribution was the impact she had on women’s sports clothing. 
She made the move from skirts to bloomers, to a man’s suit during the course of her 
journey.  

Annie returned to her starting point - Boston - 15 months to the day after she 
departed. She set-off carrying only a change of clothes and a pearl-handled revolver, 
and ended up seeing Chicago, New York, Paris, Marseilles, Alexandria, Colombo, 
Singapore, Saigon, Hong Kong, Shanghai and San Francisco. She became a global 
celebrity in her time. 


